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Budget Update 

The District is anticipating receiving P-1 soon.  Last week we received a one-time reimbursement of State 
mandated local program costs. 

 
 
 
Under the direction of CAPS Director Nicole Conklin, the following tasks 
have been completed over the past few weeks: 
 

 
 CAPS bike patrols were introduced on both campuses; 

 CAPS staffed booths at both campuses during Week of Welcome;  

 New CAPS logo for vehicles was created by CAPS member Jon Snyder; 
 CAPS staffing changed, eliminating need for contract services from G4S for security services; 

 District Safety Committee approved renovation and standardization of all emergency call box phones 
identified during assessment done in December; 

 Parking counts completed at both campuses to begin an assessment of needs; 

 Identified areas of parking lots with backlog of painting, and will continue to identify areas of need; 

 Implemented new warning system for vehicles without parking permits to provide better customer 
service and information to new students regarding parking permit requirements; 

 Parking information posted on CAPS internet page, Facebook, Twitter, and signs at both campuses. 
 

  
 

 
 
  



 

Welcome to District Services 
 
District Services welcomes the following new employees: 
 

Ms. Carmen Coniglio joined our District as the Interim Director of Fiscal 
Services, effective, January 28, 2015.  Carmen joins the District with over 20 
years of accounting operations experience, which includes serving in the San 
Diego Community College District (SDCCD) as the San Diego Miramar College 
General Supervisor.  Carmen has also worked in the SDCCD District Office in 
the General Accounting and Budget offices. 
Carmen’s office is located in the District Accounting Office, in the District Office 
South (building 80). 
 
 

 
Mr. Doug Jensen joined our District as the Interim Associate Vice Chancellor-
Business Services, effective January 29, 2015. Doug joins the District with over 
20 years of accounting and financial planning experience, which includes 
serving as the Chief Financial Officer and Vice President of Accounting at 
United States University in Chula Vista, and as Vice President of 
Accounting/Treasurer at Eagle Gate and Provo Colleges in Utah. 
Doug’s office is located in the Business Services Office, in the District Office  
North (building 86). 

 

 

 
Mr. Ron Adams joined District Services as the Warehouse Supervisor in 
January. 
 
Before assuming his position as the Warehouse Supervisor, Ron worked in 
the Grossmont College Maintenance Department. 
 

 

Stop by District Services and say welcome to Carmen, Doug and Ron! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sue Rearic 
 Vice Chancellor-Business Services 

 


